FONOM

The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

ANNUAL REPORT TO MEMBERS 2016-2017

AND ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING

Friday, May 12, 2017

North Bay, Ontario



FONOM ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING

AGENDA

Friday, May 12, 2017 — 8:30 am
Nipissing University

100 College Drive
North Bay, ON

1. Approval of / Additions to Agenda

2. Introduction of Executive

3. President’'s Report (verbal)

4. Financial Report (resolution required)

5. Approval of Minutes of Meeting Friday, May 13, 2016 (resolution required)
6. Resolutions

7. Adjourn

Appendix A: 2016-2017 Media Releases
Appendix B: 2016-2017 Correspondence

Appendix C: 2016-2017 Presentations and Submissions
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FEDERATION OF NORTHERN ONTARIO MUNICIPALITIES
MINUTES
56" Annual Conference and Business Meeting
May 11,12 & 13, 2016
Timmins, Ontario

WEDNESDAY, MAY 11, 2016

1:00 pm Official Opening
Al Spacek, President, FONOM
Steve Black, Mayor, City of Timmins
Lynn Buckham, Regional Director, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

1:30 pm Bob Rae, Ontario’s 215t Premier and former Liberal Party of Canada Leader
2:30 pm Refreshment Break
3:00 pm Overview of Northern Ontario’s Forest Economy

Dean Caron, Forestry and Forest Operations Specialist, FPInnovations
Dave Canfield, Mayor, City of Kenora
Sarah Hicks, Communications Manager, Ontario WoodWORKS!

3:30 pm Growing Opportunities for Agriculture and Aquaculture in Northern Ontario
Thom Hagerty, Director, Economic Development Policy, Ministry of Agriculture, Food and
Rural Affairs

4:15 pm Association of Municipalities of Ontario

President’s Update
Gary McNamara, Mayor, Town of Tecumseh

Policy Update
Monika Turner, Director of Policy, AMO

5:00 pm Greetings from Andrea Horwath, Leader of the New Democratic Party of Ontario
Welcome Reception
7:00 pm Tradeshow Adjourns
THURSDAY, MAY 12, 2016

8:15 am Keynote Speaker
Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario

9:00 am Expanded Oversight: Taking Complaints from Ontario Municipalities
Paul Dubé, Ombudsman of Ontario

9:45 am Update from Municipal Property Assessment Corporation
Carla Nell, Vice-President Municipal and Stakeholder Relations, MPAC



10:15 am Refreshment Break

10:45 am New Initiatives to Address Housing Needs and Homelessness
Janet Hope, Assistant Deputy Minister, Housing Division, Ministry of Municipal Affairs
and Housing

11:30 am Current Initiatives at FedNor

Aime Dimatteo, Director General, FedNor
12:00 pm Lunch

1:00 pm On the Leading Edge: Timmins’ Hollinger Open Pit Mine
Steve Black, Mayor, City of Timmins
Cindy Welsh, Manager of Planning, City of Timmins

1:30 pm Community Hubs: Updates on Recent Activities
Karen Pitre, Premier’'s Special Advisor on Community Hubs

2:00 pm Concurrent Sessions

Sign-Posts for Responsible Councillors: Tools to Help You Get It Right
Jody Johnson, LL.B, Aird & Berlis LLP

Tripping Over a Dollar to Save a Dime: Tips to Refining Your Budget Process
Jamie McGarvey, Mayor, Town of Parry Sound
Trevor Pinn, Director of Finance, Town of Parry Sound

Partnerships: A Key to Addressing Housing Needs in the North
Leading Examples from the Cochrane DSSAB
Brian Marks, Director of Housing, Cochrane District Social Services Administration Board

3:00 pm Refreshment Break
3:30 pm Concurrent Sessions

Asset Management: So You've Got a Plan, Now What?

Kathy Horgan, Senior Municipal Finance Advisor, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and
Housing, Sudbury

Chas Anselmo, Senior Manager, KPMG

Planning Policy: A Roadmap for Decision-making
Christopher Brown, Planner, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Dave Welwood, Planner, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Ontario’s New Municipal Disaster Recovery Assistance Program: Helping
Communities Hit by Natural Disasters
David King, Manager, Local Government Unit, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

4:30 pm Sessions Adjourn
6:00 pm Pre-Banquet Reception — City of North Bay, 2016 Conference Host
6:30 pm Banquet and Program

9:00 pm Entertainment



10:00 pm

8:50 am

9:00 am

Adjourn

FRIDAY, MAY 13, 2016
Greetings from Patrick Brown, Leader of the Progressive Conservative Party of Ontario
FONOM Annual Business Meeting

Resolution: That the agenda be approved and presented to the membership
P. Schoppmann/H. Lavigne CARRIED.

Introduction of FONOM Board of Directors

President’s Report

Resolution: That the FONOM Financial Report for the year ending March 31, 2016 be
accepted as presented.

M. Doody/M. Forster CARRIED.

Resolution: That the minutes of the Annual Meeting in Greater Sudbury on May 8, 2015

be accepted as presented.
L. Watson/C. Bouffard CARRIED.

Resolutions # 2016-01 to #2016-08

Resolution
No/Year

Resolution Name Therefore Be It Resolved That ... Outcome

2016-01

Yearly Honorarium “...the Federation of Northern Ontario Carried.
Municipalities (FONOM) recommends
increasing the President’s yearly honorarium
to $4,000; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy
of this resolution be sent to member
municipalities.”

2016-02

Northern Travel “...the Federation of Northern Ontario Carried
Grant Municipalities (FONOM) requests the Ministry
of Health and Long-Term Care to consider
amending the qualifying criteria so that all
roundtrips exceeding 100 km in total travelled
distance be eligible for the Northern Health
Travel Grant thus ensuring fair and equitable
reimbursement for all Northern Ontario
residents who must travel outside of their
community for specialized health care
services; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy
of this resolution be sent to the Minister of
Health and Long-Term Care, the Minister of
Northern Development and Mines, the




Assaociation of Municipalities of Ontario
(AMO), Northeastern MPs and MPPs, and the
Leaders of the Opposition Parties.”

2016-03

Fuel Price
Regulation

“... the Federation of Northern Ontario
Municipalities (FONOM) requests the
Provincial Government to investigate the
benefits of such regulation for Ontario to
ensure stable and fair fuel prices in Northern
Ontario, while encouraging competition; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy
of this resolution be sent to the Premier of
Ontario, the Minister of Northern
Development and Mines, the Minister of
Energy, the Association of Municipalities of
Ontario (AMO), Northeastern MPs and MPPs,
and the Leaders of the Opposition Parties.”

Carried.

2016-04

Broader Investment
Powers

“...the Federation of Northern Ontario
Municipalities (FONOM) requests that Ontario
Regulation 438/97 (as amended) of the
Municipal Act, 2001, be amended to allow
municipalities to invest consistent with the
Prudent Investor Standard, if such
investments are through the One Investment
Program; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy
of this resolution be sent to the Minister of
Finance, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and
Housing, the Minister of Northern
Development and Mines, the Association of
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), Northeastern
MPs and MPPs, and the Leaders of the
Opposition Parties.”

Carried.

2016-05

Winter Highway Re-
Classification

“...the Federation of Northern Ontario
Municipalities (FONOM) requests the Ministry
of Transportation to expedite its re-
classification of all winter highway classes in
Northern Ontario to ensure that each one
receives the appropriate level of maintenance
required during the winter months thus
ensuring the safety and security of all
Northern travelers; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy
of this resolution be sent to the Minister of
Transportation, the Minister of Northern
Development and Mines, the Association of
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), Northeastern
MPs and MPPs, and the Leaders of the
Opposition Parties.”

Carried.

2016-06

Public Health
Funding and
Governance

“...the Federation of Northern Ontario
Municipalities (FONOM) requests the Minister
of Health and Long-Term Care provide
assurances that funding for public health will
remain for that purpose and that municipal

Carried.




representation on Local Boards of Health will
be sustained; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy
of this resolution be sent to the Minister of
Health and Long-Term Care, the Association
of Public Health Agencies (alPHa), Northern
Public Health Units, Northeastern MPs and
MPPs, and the Leaders of the Opposition
Parties.”

2016-07 Hospital Funding “...the Federation of Northern Ontario Carried.
Municipalities (FONOM) requests that the
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care
provide one time transitional funding to all
hospitals in Northern Ontario and for the
Province of Ontario to commit to inflationary
funding adjustments for hospitals to match
the inflationary cost increases over which the
hospitals have no control; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy
of this resolution be sent to the Minister of
Health and Long-Term Care, Northeastern
MPs and MPPs, and the Leaders of the
Opposition Parties.”

2016-08 Broadband “...the Federation of Northern Ontario Carried.
Expansion Municipalities (FONOM) requests that internet
be designated as an essential service and
that efforts are undertaken to ensure all
municipalities have access to affordable, fast
and reliable broadband; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy
of this resolution be sent to the Federal
Minister of Science, Innovation and Economic
Development, the Provincial Minister of
Economic Development, Employment and
Infrastructure, the Provincial Minister of
Northern Development and Mines, the
Canadian Radio-television
Telecommunications Commission (CRTC),
Northeastern MPs and MPPs, and the
Leaders of the Opposition Parties.”

10:00 am Update from Ontario Northland

Corina Moore, President and CEO, Ontario Northland Transportation Commission
10:30 am Refreshment Break
11:00 am Bill 151: Waste-Free Ontario Act

Robert Fleming, Assistant Deputy Minister, Climate Change and Environmental Policy
Division, Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change



11:45 am Ministers’ Forum
Hon. Ted McMeekin
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Hon. Bill Mauro
Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry

Hon. David Orazietti
Minister of Government and Consumer Services

Glenn Thibeault
Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Environment and Climate Change

12:45 pm Wrap-up and Adjournment







































































































































The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

Reports that the U.S. industry wants Canada’s share of U.S. lumber consumption
permanently capped at 25 percent would hurt Canadian industries significantly. A
quota or cap system would constrain Canadian producers particularly as the
housing market in the U.S. grows.

The forestry industry, Northern communities and families cannot afford to have
thousands of jobs lost as was the case when the 2006 Softwood Lumber Agreement
was signed. Therefore, we ask that the Government of Canada make every effort to

ensure that Canadian producers have market access to support a strong forestry
industry for years to come,

Sincerely,

;i‘ \J W\ ( '}'\ e c/

Alan Spacek
President

cc: The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada

MP Marc Serré, Chair, Federal Northern Ontario Liberal Caucus

88 Riverside Drive, Kapuskasing, ON PSN 1B3  Tel: (705) 337-4454  Fax: (705) 337-1741
Email: fonom.info@gmail.com Website: www.fonom.org
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Our goal is to reach an appropriate negotiated settlement and avoid litigation altogether.
We recognize however the need to prepare for all eventualities, and federal officials are
working closely with provincial governments, including Ontario.

Forestry is an important part of Canada’s economy from coast-to-coast and supports
thousands of middle class families. | appreciate the contributions of the forestry sector and
the challenges our forest exports face. Minister Freeland and | are dedicated to finding the
best possible outcome on softwood lumber.

Thank you for your letter.

Yours sincerely,

The Honourable Jim Carr, P.C., M.P.

c.c.: The Honourable Chrystia Freeland, P.C., M.P.
Minister of International Trade



Onee again, thank you for writing and sharing your views,
Sincerely,
C j_/

The Honourable Chrystia Freeland, P.C.. M.P.
Minister of International Trade
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The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities Hoilihasesicn ORiEms
Fanicipal Association

January 25, 2017

Hon. Kathryn McGarry

Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry
Suite 6630, 6th Floor, Whitney Block

99 Wellesley Street West

Toronto, ON M7A 1W3

SENT VIA EMAIL:
minister.mnrf@ontario.ca

Dear Minister McGarry,

On behalf of the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM) and the
Northwestern Ontario Municipal Association (NOMA), we are writing to express our
disappointment regarding the invitation to participate in the meeting with stakeholders
scheduled for February 9, 2017.

In 2013, the government acknowledged the need to create a panel to address the
Endangered Species Act (ESA) that we have yet to see created much less actually
addressing the language around endangered species as it pertains to the Forest
Management Planning Manual.

While the invitation for February 9 will provide an opportunity to share perspectives and
experiences on protecting species at risk in Crown forest management, it does little to
address our repeated requests to establish a meaningful working panel that will hear and
understand other perspectives and experiences as options for moving forward together.

Given the short notice for a meeting that has such magnitude on an industry that is the
economic backbone for many of our member communities, we question the integrity of this
meeting. From our perspective, it is evident that the province is pushing forward on
integrating the Endangered Species Act (ESA) and the Crown Forest Sustainability Act
(CFSA), and that this meeting will only serve as an opportunity for the Ministry to state that
they did consult with stakeholders.

We believe this attempt at establishing a stakeholder working group is insincere. A one-
day session where stakeholders are allotted fifteen minutes to present their concerns will
not allow for a meaningful discussion to develop workable solutions to a complex issue.



HONOM

The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

February 7, 2017

Hon. Kathryn McGarry

Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry
Suite 6630, 6th Floor, Whitney Block

99 Wellesley Street West

Toronto, Ontario M7A 1W3

SENT VIA EMAIL:
kathryn.mcgarry@ontario.ca

Dear MinisteyMcGarry, (MZQ?M /

On behalf of the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM), we would
like to express our sincere gratitude for meeting with our organization during the
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) conference on January 30, 2017.

FONOM addressed ongoing concerns about the proposed changes to the Forest
Management Planning Manual that would see an integration of the Endangered
Species Act (ESA) and the Crown Forest Sustainability Act (CFSA). This direction
signals that the protection of wildlife will outweigh ensuring the future
sustainability of the forest industry - the economic driver in communities across the
province. We appreciated your commitment to working with stakeholders to
address the linkages between the ESA and CFSA.

Extending and expanding the spring bear hunt pilot project was welcomed news to
FONOM and its member municipalities as it sought to address public safety
concerns and provide economic and tourism activity in the region. However, we are
concerned with the Ministry’s process for issuing non-resident bear hunt allocations
and the lack of consultation with stakeholders. FONOM strongly encourages the
Ministry to consult with affected stakeholders and local associations to ensure the
success of the pilot project and achieve intended outcomes.

Once again, thank you for meeting with our organization and we look forward to
working with you and your Ministry.

Sincerely,

r/\'\
[ \\4n .

Alan Spacek
President

88 Riverside Drive, Kapuskasing ON P5N 1B3  Tel: (705) 337-4454  Fax: (705) 337-1741
Email: fonom.info@gmail.com Website: www.fonom.org



Municipal governments, the OFIA and affected stakeholders have been working on this initiative
with the Government since 2007. In the almost 10 years of participation, OFIA’s professional
forest managers have, in conjunction with the MNRF, evaluated all linkages between the ESA
and CFSA. The solution continues to be the same; the CFSA and forest management plans can
only be an equivalent process which manages for all species, including species at risk.

Given the current government’s number one priority being jobs and the economy, we urge
MNRF to extend the timelines to develop a comprehensive approach and a more complete
understanding of the potential impacts of these policy decisions.

Due to the urgency of this request, we ask that you call to coordinate a meeting or provide us
with an individual that can organize the meeting for November 23" or 24™. We look forward to
meeting with you and the Northern Caucus to discuss how we can work together to keep people
working and ensure that forestry, Ontario’s renewable natural resource sector, remains a major
contributor to the social, economic and environmental well-being of this great province.

Sincerely,

Jamie Lim Alan Spacek David Canfield
President & CEO Mayor of Kapuskasing Mayor of Kenora
Ontario Forest Industries

Association

cc. Honourable Kathryn McGarry, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry
OFIA Board of Directors



-2
The Premier of Ontario @ La premiére ministre de I'Ontario
W

Legislative Building, Queen’s Park ' _
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1 Ontario Toronto (Ontario) M7A 1A1

June 6, 2016

His Worship Alan Spacek

President

Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM)
His Worship David Canfield

President

Northwestern Ontario Municipal Association (NOMA)
88 Riverside Drive

Kapuskasing, Ontario

P5N 1B3
1L Z,)aw r
Dear Mayors ? cek and“Canfield:

Thank you for your correspondence in which you share your organizations’ concerns
about proposed revisions to the Forest Management Planning Manual, particularly with
regard to the insertion of language from the Endangered Species Act. | appreciate the
opportunity to hear from FONOM and NOMA on this important issue.

| note that you have sent a copy of your correspondence to my colleague the Honourable
Bill Mauro, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry. Either he or a member of his
ministry staff will respond to you directly.

Once again, thank you for writing to me. Please accept my best wishes.

Sincerely,

i /;'. “ )

I\ L/ U2
Kathleen Wynne
Premier

C: The Honourable Bill Mauro

Edifice de I'Assemblée législative, Queen's Park
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The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

February 7, 2017

Hon. Michael Gravelle

Minister of Northern Development and Mines
Whitney Block, 5t Floor, Room 5630

99 Wellesley Street West

Toronto, ON M7A 1W3

SENT VIA EMAIL:

ndmminister@ontario.ca (

Dear Minist’g){/Gravelle, MAM

On behalf of the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM), we would
like to express our sincere gratitude for meeting with our organization during the
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) conference on January 30, 2017. As the
Northern representative at the table, we appreciate your vocal support and
continued efforts to ensure that the Northern voice is heard within government.

We were, however, concerned with the lack of recognition of Ontario Northland
within the draft Northern Ontario Multi-modal Transportation Strategy (NOMTS]). In
addition to being part of any long-term transportation strategy, Ontario Northland
also requires the appropriate resources to be able to provide reliable and affordable
transportation options for Northern Ontario.

Other issues that FONOM addressed were the need to review railway rights-of-way
property taxation, eliminate the inequity between municipalities and unorganized
territories, forest industry, bear management, energy costs, the delivery of
emergency services, and interest arbitration.

Once again, thank you for meeting with our organization and we look forward to
continuing to work with your Ministry.

Sincerely,

|\

Alan Spacek
President

cC: MPP Joe Dickson, Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Northern
Development and Mines

88 Riverside Drive, Kapuskasing ON P5N 1B3  Tel: (705) 337-4454  Fax: (705) 337-1741
Email: fonom.info@gmail.com Website: www.fonom.org
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The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities
February 7, 2017

Mr. Yvan Baker

Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Finance
7th Floor, Frost Building South

7 Queen's Park Crescent

Toronto, Ontario M7A 1Y7

SENT VIA EMAIL:

Yvan.Baker@ontario.ca

Dear Mr. Baker,

On behalf of the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM), we would
like to express our sincere gratitude for meeting with our organization during the
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) conference on January 30, 2017.

FONOM is pleased a review is currently being undertaken on railway rights-of-way
property taxation in response to concerns raised by the municipal sector. The vast
regional differences are unfair to Northern Ontario, a region which is subject to
much lower municipal tax rates per acre. The municipal sector supports an
assessment based approach which includes tonnage.

While we recognize the work of the Ministry of Finance to increase the Provincial
Land Tax, we remain concerned that the Province does not operate on a full cost
recovery model, This is unfair to municipalities, who are consistently being required
to do more and more with less while the Province provides services to those in
unorganized territories at a loss. It is important that the Province move towards a
full cost recovery model and reduce the inequity between organized and
unorganized territories.

Once again, thank you for meeting with our organization and taking our concerns
into consideration.

Sincerely,

/S\ P ()/)twf/[, __

Alan Spacek
President

cc: Honourable Charles Sousa, Minister of Finance

88 Riverside Drive, Kapuskasing ON P5N 1B3  Tel: (705) 337-4454  Fax: (705) 337-1741
Email: fonom.info@gmail.com Website: www.fonom.org
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The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

September 12, 2016

Hon. Glenn Thibeault
Ministry of Energy

4th Floor, Hearst Block

900 Bay Street

Toronto, Ontario M7A 2E1
SENT VIA EMAIL:
Glenn.Thibeault@ontario.ca

/
Dear Ministﬁlibeault, é/{”” :

The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM) would like to extend to
you and your Cabinet colleagues, our sincere gratitude in meeting with the FONOM
Board of Directors on August 16, 2016 during the AMO Conference in Windsor.

We appreciated your comments that several Ministries are making the case that
there is a need to expand programs such as the Northern Industrial Electricity Rate
(NIER) program in the next Budget. These programs provide much needed support
to industry in lowering their electricity costs.

While FONOM recognizes that the province does not have any plans to direct the
Ontario Energy Board to implement a regulation on fuel prices, we continue to hold
the belief that it must be examined further. As you are aware, the current system of
volatile and unfair regional price difference is hurting Northern communities and

businesses.

Minister, we value your leadership in voicing the Northern perspective within the
government and look forward to continuing to work with you and your Ministry.
Once again, thank you for meeting with our organization.

Sincerely,

N .

Alan Spacek
President

88 Riverside Drive, Kapuskasing ON PSN 1B3  Tel: (705) 337-4454  Fax: (705) 337-1741
Email: fonom.info@gmail.com Website: www fonom.org
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The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

Therefore, we believe moving forward, any community wishing to apply for the FIT 5
competitive process should be eligible and subsequently considered on an individual
project to project basis. Minister, we value your leadership in voicing the Northern
perspective within the government and hope that you will provide direction to the
IESO with respect to the concerns listed above. Once again, thank you for your
consideration.

Sincerely,

Alan Spacek
President

88 Riverside Drive, Kapuskasing ON PSN 1B3  Tel: (705) 337-4454  Fax: (705) 337-1741
Email: fonom.info@gmail.com Website: www.fonom.org



The Premier of Ontario La premiére ministre de I’'Ontario

Edifice de ’Assemblée législative, Queen’s Park

Legislative Building, Queen’s Park !
Ontario Toronto (Ontario) M7A 1A1

Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1

November 25, 2016

His Worship Alan Spacek

President

Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM)
88 Riverside Drive

Kapuskasing, Ontario

P5N 1B3

Dear Mayor Spacek:

Thank you for your letter regarding increased energy costs to Northern Ontario as a
result of the cap and trade system. The views of FONOM are important to me.

My colleagues the Honourable Glen Murray, Minister of the Environment and Climate
Change, and the Honourable Glenn Thibeault, Minister of Energy, would also be
interested in this issue. | note that the ministers have been copied on the letter and

| trust that the ministers will give the federation’s views careful consideration.

Once again, thank you for writing to share this information with me. Please accept my
best wishes.

Sincerely,

s afor

Kathleen Wynne
Premier

C: The Honourable Glen Murray
The Honourable Glenn Thibeault



The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

June 21, 2016

Hon. Glen Murray

Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change
11th Floor, Ferguson Block

77 Wellesley Street West

Toronto, ON

M7A 2T5

SENT VIA EMAIL:

minister.moecc@ontario.ca

Lim!

On behalf of the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM), we would
like to address concerns arising from Ontario’s cap and trade system and the
potential effects on municipalities and industries.

Dear Ministey’ Murray,

First and foremost, FONOM is supportive of the government’s goal of reducing
greenhouse gas emissions in Ontario and addressing climate change to ensure a
clean environment for generations to come. We are also supportive of a system that
will allow for investments into climate change resilient infrastructure in our
communities.

However, we are concerned that the system will come at a great cost to the economy
and sustainability of Northern Ontario.

While the North continues to work towards diversification, much of the region
remains dependent upon the resource sector as economic drivers in our
communities. Industries such as forestry and mining support thousands of jobs
across the North and they are, as you are aware, heavily reliant on energy to
operate.

Electricity costs in particular, continue to be a major challenge in the North and we
fear that the cap and trade system will result in increases to these already high
costs. This could have the potential to create a significant burden on industries and
their ability to compete.
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September 12, 2016

Hon. Glen Murray

Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change
11th Floor, Ferguson Block

77 Wellesley Street West

Toronto, ON M7A 2T5

SENT VIA EMAIL:

minister.moecc@ontario.ca

Dear Ministeﬁurray, é /m .

The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM) would like to extend to
you our sincere gratitude in meeting with the FONOM Board of Directors on August
16, 2016 during the AMO Conference in Windsor.

We appreciated the opportunity to bring forward concerns with Ontario’s Climate
Change Action Plan, specifically the cap and trade system that will result in
increases to energy costs. As you know, electricity costs in particular continue to be
a major challenge in the North, for residents as well as industry.

Furthermore, FONOM believes that local governments should have access to
revenues generated from a cap and trade system for the purpose of investing in
infrastructure. Municipalities are at the forefront of building climate change
resilient infrastructure and should be given greater financial capacity to achieve the
goals outlined in the Climate Change Action Plan.

We look forward to working with you and your Ministry. Once again, thank you for
meeting with our organization.

Sincerely,

NP

Alan Spacek
President
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The electricity we consume every day is already largely carbon-free thanks in a large part
to early action to close coal-fired power generation. As a result of cap and trade,

ongoing investments in energy efficiency will help lower average electricity bills for all
customers. The net impact will, on average, not result in an overall increase in electricity
costs for commercial and industrial consumers. Based on past carbon price forecasts,
the retail price of gasoline is estimated to increase 4.3 cents a litre and the retail price of
diesel is expected to rise about 4.7 cents a litre in 2017. It is important to note that
recent trends in gasoline prices have decreased fuel costs. Ontario gasoline pump
prices in January 2016 were, on average, 34.4 cents per litre lower than they were in
2014.

Based on the past carbon price forecasts, the average monthly retail cost of natural gas
for households is estimated to increase about $5 in 2017. We are investing cap and
trade proceeds to fund retrofit programs to help homeowners use less energy and save
more money. In fact, current natural gas conservation programs can help save
households $7-$11 per month.

The Climate Change Mitigation and Low-carbon Economy Act, 2016 also ensures the
government is accountable for responsibly and transparently investing proceeds from
Ontario’s cap and trade program into actions that reduce GHG pollution, create jobs and
help people and businesses shift to a low-carbon economy. The money raised by putting
a price on carbon in Ontario will be invested in ways that benefit all Ontarians, such as
energy retrofits to help households and businesses use less fuel and electricity.

Limiting GHG pollution is the right thing to do for the planet, for Ontario and for future
generations. Good climate policy is also good economic policy. Together, we are
building a greener, more prosperous Ontario.

Once again, thank you for contacting me with your concerns, and please accept my best
wishes.

Sincerely,

Glen Murray

Minister

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=2aa02507ec& view=pt&search=inbox&msg=1... 9/20/2016
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We believe the above mentioned reforms will provide municipalities with greater

and enhanced tools to collected POA fines. We kindly request that your government
take our concerns into consideration.

Sincerely,
Alan Spacek
President

cc: Honourable Yasir Naqvi, Ministry of the Attorney General
Honourable Bill Mauro, Ministry of Municipal Affairs
Honourable Michael Gravelle, Ministry of Northern Development and Mines
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Once again, congratulations and we look forward to working with you in your new
role.

Sincerely,

|

Alan Spacek
President
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MC-2016-2404

SEP 0 8 2016

His Worship Alan Spacek
Mayor of Town of Kapuskasing

President of the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM)
88 Riverside Drive
Kapuskasing ON P N/B

Dear Mayor S

Thank'?) for your gbrrespondence’congratulating me on my appointment as Minister of
Community Safety dnd Correctional Services. | appreciate your words of support.

I am honoured to take on my new role, and look forward to engaging and working together with

all ministry partners, including FONOM, as our government continues to deliver on its
commitment to ensuring the safety of Ontario’'s communities and the transformation of

correctional services.

Thank you again for your kind words.

 Sincerely, »

David Orazietti
Minister



The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities

While FONOM supports the intent to provide greater flexibility, we want to ensure
that projects from Northern Ontario will not be competing against projects from
other regions of the country. Minister, we respectfully seek confirmation that
Northern Ontario projects will have the same opportunities as projects from other
regions of the country.

Sincerely,

A fonel.

Alan Spacek
President
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Minister, we are asking that the number of grant catchment areas remain at sixteen
and to confirm that the budget will remain at $115 million beyond the 2016-2017
fiscal year.

Sincerely,

Alan Spacek

President

cct Ms. Janet Yale, Chair, Ontario Trillium Foundation
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2016-2017 Presentations and Submissions

Presentations

Presentation to Provincial Cabinet during the Association of Municipalities of Ontario
(AMO) Conference

Presentation to Provincial Cabinet during the Rural Ontario Municipal Association
(ROMA) Conference

Crown Forest Sustainability Act (CFSA) / Endangered Species Act (ESA) Stakeholder
Meeting

Community Futures Northeast Network AGM

2017 Pre Budget Talks and Pre Budget Consultation

Submission

Ontario Standing Committee on Social Policy — Bill 68, Modernizing Municipal
Legislation Act

Environmental Bill of Rights Registry No. 012-5973, Proposed Revisions to the Forest
Management Planning Manual for Crown Forests in Ontario, Forest Information Manual
and Forest Operations and Silviculture Manual

Environmental Bill of Rights Registry No. 012-8890, Towards a Northern Ontario
Multimodal Transportation Strategy Discussion Paper

Budget Secretariat 2017 Ontario Budget
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